
 
San Joaquin County Aviation Advisory Committee 

Regular Monthly Meeting (in person) 
February 28, 2023 Minutes 

 
Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by Chairman Bill Trezza. 
 
Roll Call:  

Members Present: Chairman Bill Trezza, Vice Chairman Verlyn Wolfe, Ricky Gill, Marla 
Livengood, Mary Macias, Mark Plovnick, and Wes Rhea. 
Supervisors Patti and Villapudua were in attendance. 

 
Members Absent: Greg Hennefer and Bill Ross. 
 
Staff Present: Richard Sokol – Airport Director 

Hélène Nussbaumer – Airport Deputy Director  
Heather Keifer – Administrative Assistant 

 
Minutes for the meetings of November 22, 2022 and January 24, 2023 were approved.   
Motion: Mark; Second: Ricky. 
 

I. New Airport Director Introduction 
Newly appointed Airport Director, Richard Sokol, gave an introduction about his goals for 
Stockton Metropolitan Airport and included some background information about his prior 
experience. 
 

II. Inland Port Presentation 
Chairman Trezza presented a PowerPoint on the TradePort California (Inland Port) project, which 
is designed to deliver a next-generation ecosystem for goods movement and is projected to 
radically boost the economic competiveness of California’s economy while vastly improving air 
and highway road congestion. Committee members were provided a copy of the presentation. 

III. Discussion Items  

A. Business Development 
1. Burrell Aviation 

• No presentation was given due to travel problems. Will be rescheduled 
for March meeting.  

IV. Action Items 
SJCOG will be scheduled for the upcoming March meeting to give a brief presentation 
about a public education campaign on climate impacts for San Joaquin County. 
 

V. Communications 
None. 
 



 
VI. Review of Written Requests for Future Agenda Items 

None. 
 

VII. Public Comment (Must complete Public Comment Form) 
None. 
 

VIII. Miscellaneous 
None. 
 

Adjournment: There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:47p.m.  
Motion: Ricky; Second: Verlyn. 

 
Next Regular Meeting:  March 28, 2023 at 5:00p.m. 

This meeting will be in person 


